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We perfonned an interim review of contract costs associated with Hurricane Wilma debris removal 
activities for Miami-Dade County, Florida. The objectives of the review were to determine whether 
the County (1) was properly accounting for disaster-related costs and whether such costs were 
eligible for funding under FEMA's public assistance program, and (2) let contracts in accordance 
with federal procurement standards and FEMA guidelines and had adequate procedures for 
monitoring the activities of its contractors. 

The County received an award of$162.9 million from the Florida Department of Community 
Affairs, a FEMA grantee, for debris removal activities. The award provided 75 percent FEMA 
funding for two projects, as follows: 

As of January 20, 2006, the cut-off date of our review, work under the FEMA projects was ongoing 
and the County had recorded $43.5 million in project expenditures. These expenditures were 
recorded under 33 contracts -32 under Project 8 and 1 under Project 44. The County, however, had 
not submitted any costs to FEMA for reimbursement and had not received any FEMA funds. 
To achieve our objective, we analyzed the Authority's accounting system and reviewed the 
Authority'S contracting practices, contract documents, and monitoring procedures. We also 






